Defence House 34 Bowen Street Wellington, New Zealand PO Box 12703 Molesworth Street Wellington 6144, New Zealand

P +64 (04) 496 0999 E info@defence.govt.nz

www.defence.govt.nz



2 March 2023

B Stevenson fyi-request-21966-ddcb590e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear B Stevenson

TRANSFER OF YOUR INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your enquiry of 2 March 2023 to the Ministry of Defence in which you requested, pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

Does the New Zealand armed forced still impose a mandatory covid-19 vaccine requirement for all new recruits as of 01/03.2023. If so, are you looking into abandoning this positioning on requirements into the armed forces?

The information you have requested relates to the work of New Zealand Defence Force, which is a separate agency to the Ministry of Defence. Accordingly, I am transferring your request to New Zealand Defence Force in accordance with section 14(b)(i) of the Act.

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to request the Ombudsman to investigate and review this transfer.

Yours sincerely

Adrian MacGregor Managing Principal

cc: NZDF Ministerial Services

ministerialservices@nzdf.mil.nz